10/4/2023
Memo
Office of Institutional Effective to College Council
RE: Academic Assessments 2023-24

College Council decided last year to align our assessment schedule with the Council for Christian Colleges and Universities (CCCU) Collaborative Assessment Project. In addition to the 2022-23 CAP assessments, because the CCCU hadn’t included the National Survey of Student Engagement (NSSE) in the CAP for two years, we added the NSSE to our spring 2023 assessments. This year’s CAP includes the NSSE and Student Satisfaction Inventory (SSI). The SSI has a partner survey focused on online student satisfaction that has not been included in CCCK’s academic assessments since the 2018-19 academic year. In order to remain within our budget for academic assessments it has been decided that we will focus our resources on the SSI & PSOL (satisfaction surveys for on-ground and online students respectively) this academic year, and realign ourselves with the CAP schedule next academic year. 
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Respectfully,
Matt Malone
Institutional Effectiveness Analyst
Accreditation Liaison Officer
